
 
 
© 2021 KPMG LLP, a Delaware limited liability partnership and a member firm of the KPMG global organization of independent member firms affiliated with KPMG 
International Limited, a private English company limited by guarantee. All rights reserved. The KPMG name and logo are trademarks used under license by the independent 
member firms of the KPMG global organization. 

TaxNewsFlash 
United States 

No. 2021-128 
March 26, 2021 

Announcement 2021-7: Personal protective equipment 

deductible as medical care expense (COVID-19) 
 
The IRS today released an advance version of Announcement 2021-7 notifying taxpayers that amounts 
paid for personal protective equipment (PPE) for the primary purpose of preventing the spread of the 
coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) are treated as amounts paid for medical care under section 
213(d).   
 
Announcement 2021-7 [PDF xx KB] clarifies that: 
 
• The purchase of personal protective equipment—such as masks, hand sanitizer, and sanitizing 

wipes—for the primary purpose of preventing the spread of COVID-19 is a deductible medical 
expenses under section 213(a) if purchased for use by the taxpayer, the taxpayer’s spouse or the 
taxpayer’s dependent(s) and is not compensated for by insurance or otherwise, provided that the 
taxpayer’s total medical expenses exceed 7.5% of adjusted gross income. 

 
• Amounts paid for personal protective equipment are also eligible to be paid or reimbursed under 

health flexible spending arrangements (health FSAs), Archer medical savings accounts (Archer 
MSAs), health reimbursement arrangements (HRAs) or health savings accounts (HSAs). However, 
any amounts paid or reimbursed under a health FSA, Archer MSA, HRA, HSA or any other health 
plan are not deductible under section 213(a). 

 
Read related IRS release—IR-2021-66 (March 26, 2021) 
 
 
 
 
The information contained in TaxNewsFlash is not intended to be "written advice concerning one or more Federal tax matters" 
subject to the requirements of section 10.37(a)(2) of Treasury Department Circular 230, as the content of this document is 
issued for general informational purposes only, is intended to enhance the reader’s knowledge on the matters addressed 
therein, and is not intended to be applied to any specific reader’s particular set of facts. Although we endeavor to provide 
accurate and timely information, there can be no guarantee that such information is accurate as of the date it is received or that it 
will continue to be accurate in the future. Applicability of the information to specific situations should be determined through 
consultation with your tax adviser. 

https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-drop/a-21-07.pdf
https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/face-masks-and-other-personal-protective-equipment-to-prevent-the-spread-of-covid-19-are-tax-deductible
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